Bosco System School Board minutes for December 9, 2010

Tim Horrigan called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.

Roll Call: Presnte: Tim Horrigan, Julie Niemeyer, Jessica Ortner, Stephanie Thoma, Larry Delagardelle, Scott Reiter, Christine Rolf, Jamie McMahon, Fr. Huber, Sue Davis, Excused: Blaine Rhoads, Curt Frost, Erick Eckerman; Absent: Jerry Steimel, Fr. Stecher, Father Blake   Visitors: Jeff Keen
The Opening Prayer was an Advent prayer led by Sue Davis.

The December Board Gram was discussed. Remember the STO donations must be in by the end of December. Giving to date is slightly behind last year; it does benefit lots of our families. 

Jamie made the motion to approve the November minutes as read; Jessica second. Motion carried. The minutes were put on file.

There will be an addition to the agenda to accept a staff resignation. The motion to approve the agenda as amended was made by Scott. Motion carried.

Action items: 

· The Fundraising Policy was discussed as read. The motion was made by Christine and seconded by Jamie to approve the policy with an addition to item #3 to include provisions for an advisory committee consisting of a representative from the Board, administration, the community at large, and the development office to review fundraiser requests. 

· Approval of names for the ballot for the new building. Next weekend the vote will take pace in the parishes and also through the website. Names suggested: Visitation Center, St. Mary’s Center, Trinity Center, Assumption Center, and John Paul II Center.

· The insurance benefits for non certified employees was discussed. The motion was made by Jamie and seconded by Larry to allow $400 per year per eligible non certified employee starting in the 2011-2012 school year. 

· School board went into executive session at 7:10 p.m. The Board came out of executive session at 7:24 p.m. Scott R. made the motion to accept the resignation of middle school teacher, Amy Roberts. Jamie M. seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Reports:

· Finance – Performance of the endowment fund was discussed. We are seeing 15% return on our investment portfolio.

· Principal’s reports: Playground equipment for the Raymond center is due to ship soon. We are hoping Bertch Cabinets will haul with maybe a price tag of $100, but if they can’t, Scott R will arrange something with Van Meter.

· Development – Jeff Keen reported that 287 went out to those people who had paid their pledges more than 9 months ago or never pledged, just gave money. Thre is a need for a donor recognition area in the new building.

Old Business: 

· The new building rent al procedures are tabled until the January meeting after an advisory committee has met.

· Building project progress: Jan. 3 the fire marshal is scheduled to do his walk through for the final time. If everything is in order, things can be moved into the cafeteria. Some discussion about dedication ceremony. Will invite Archbishop; suggest also inviting former pastors and former staff. Perhaps will have the ceremony on a weekday when school is in session, then schedule Open House on following weekend for public. Cannot set the date until project is completed. 

· Thank you to Scott Reiter for coordinating installation of new lights in the Don Bosco gym.

· There will be a need for more janitorial staff for the new building.

· Wednesday Night Activities policy tabled. 

New Business: 

· Vince McFadden and Tim are going to the Waterloo Schools auction with the hope of getting some equipment.

· Music Room renovations will begin on Monday.

The next meeting will be on January 13, 2011

Respectfully submitted, 

Jackie Delagardelle, Recording Secretary
